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                         June 2018 Issue  Quarterly Newsletter  

 
Helping People. 

Changing Lives.   

 

Our Mission is 

that simple! 

Find us on Facebook 

New data finds Indiana has the 19th-highest rate of working families who are low in-
come (11th-highest among racial/ethnic minority families) but also 16th-lowest in-
comes.  Work should not only be honorable and bring dignity, but should also pay for a 
family’s basic needs and provide opportunities to continue on a pathway to long-term 
economic security. But new data shows that a higher proportion of Indiana’s working 
families remain low-income compared to our Midwestern neighbors, particularly Hoosi-
ers of color. Indiana’s per capita income also trails most neighbors, with income growth 
that lags behind the national average suggesting that without a new policy direction, 
working Hoosier families aren’t likely to catch up soon.  A new policy brief from the 
Working Poor Families Project finds that even with an unemployment rate nearly as low 
as before the recession, the proportion of Indiana families who are working or seeking 
employment and are also low-income remains well above the pre-recession rate.  In 
2016, 31.8% of all working Hoosier families were below 200% of the federal poverty 
line, compared to 27.5% in 2007, when the state had only the 25th-highest rate. Indi-
ana’s rate of low-income working families now ranks 19th-highest in the nation, above 
the U.S. median of 30.1% and above Illinois, Michigan, and Ohio. Indiana’s leaders have 
touted a business-friendly policy focus, and the state has set itself at the forefront for 
imposing new work requirements for social service programs for the poor. But despite 
similar economic conditions and costs of living, working Hoosiers are less likely than all 
neighbors except Kentucky to earn enough to afford basic needs, much less build skills 
and grow assets to thrive in the post-recession economy.  To view the entire policy brief 
visit:     

http://www.workingpoorfamilies.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/Spring-
2018_WPFP-Policy-Brief.pdf 

Indianaôs Working Families More Likely to be Poor 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Community-Action-Program-Inc-of-Western-Indiana/210638592293147?sk=wall
http://www.workingpoorfamilies.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/Spring-2018_WPFP-Policy-Brief.pdf
http://www.workingpoorfamilies.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/Spring-2018_WPFP-Policy-Brief.pdf
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Fowler ComplexðBenton County  

MOVE-IN SPECIAL!!   TWO MONTHS FREE RENT!!    ENDS JUNE 15TH!!    ACT NOW!!!  

BRAND NEW SENIOR AND/OR DISABLED UNITS AVAILABLE FOR RENT IMMEDIATELY IN FOWLER.  

These 2 bedroom units come with roll-in shower, washer/
dryer hook-ups, stove and refrigerator. All utilities 
(electric/water/sewer/trash) are included. Each unit has a 
rear patio. All units are non-smoking and pet free (service 
animals only). Property has a beautiful courtyard, gazebo, 
shuffleboard, picnic area, and garden space.  $200 security 
deposit $585 monthly rent.  

Contact Donna Van Etta at 765-793-4881 for more information. 

As part of National Healthy Homes Month we at Community Action Program would like to share some im-
portant information about the dangers of lead paint.  Lead is a naturally occurring heavy, soft, bluish metal 
which, in its natural state, poses little risk to humans. Once lead is mined, processed, and introduced into the 
human environment, it becomes a potentially dangerous medical problem. The single most prevalent risk haz-
ard is the lead dust residue found in residential paint. Although the use of lead additives in paint was banned in 
1978, it is estimated that millions of housing units contain at least some levels of lead based paint.  Lead enters 
the body primarily through ingestion and, to a lesser extent, inhalation of dust. Small children and infants are at 
greatest risk due to lead dust on floors and windowsills in the home. They ingest lead dust through normal hand 
to mouth activity while crawling and playing.  Pregnant women can transmit lead poisoning to their fetus be-
cause lead molecules pass through the protective placenta often causing permanent physical and mental dam-
age.  Once in the body, lead is distributed via the bloodstream to red blood cells, soft tissues, and bone.  Lead 
can cause serious damage to the central and peripheral nervous system, the cardiovascular system, and the kid-
neys.  Exposure to high levels of lead can cause retardation, convulsions, coma, and in extreme cases, death.  
Even low levels of lead are known to slow a child’s normal development and cause learning and behavioral 
problems.  Lead in paint can be identified by either submitting paint chip samples to a laboratory or by the use 
of X-Ray Fluorescence (XRF) analysis.  Lead poisoning can only be identified by a blood test. If you have ques-
tions or concerns about the presence of lead based paint in your home or place of business, contact Justin (JD) 
Taggart via email at:  jtaggart@capwi.org  or call (765) 793-4881 Monday-Friday. 8:00 am to 4:30 pm. 

Lead Paint Testing 

http://www.capwi.org/
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Community Food and Service Co-op 

The Community Food and Service Co-op in Benton County serves any eligible family 
that provides proof of receiving Medicaid, SNAP, WIC, or Energy Assistance, along 
with proof of residing in the Benton Community School Corporation district or Ben-
ton County.  The Co-op provides families the capacity to provide food and resource 
items for themselves and their families.  Membership in the  Co-op requires a $10 
monthly fee or 2 hours of work service within the Co-op or another local non-profit 
entity, such as Community Action Program.  Benefits of this co-op model provide 
participants the opportunity to choose which products fit their family needs along 
with becoming part of the leadership team.  Members are involved in making deci-
sions about the operation of the Co-op.  The Co-op currently has 320 member-
ships.  Since opening in October 2016 member have contributed 1,950 cumulative 
hours of work service.  The Co-op stays busy serving 25-30 families a week during the 
two days a week they are open.  A Rummage Sale was held at St. Patrick’s church 
hall on Saturday, May 12.  Items were donated by parishioners of St. Patrick’s Catho-
lic Church, St. Charles Catholic Church and Oxford United Methodist Church.  It was a 
free will donation sale.  Co-op workers spent many hours prior to the sale organizing 
and setting up for the sale.  It was a very successful first annual rummage sale bring-
ing in $2,500.  These funds will be used to purchase food items for the Co-op.  Co-op 
member Denny Bruner and CAPWI employee Chris Sheetz, spent an afternoon 
planting a small garden planter.  Jenny Rettig from the Fowler IGA donated the vege-
table plants  The vegetables produced from the garden will be available for Co-op 
members to enjoy.  The Co-op has served as a model in other communities including 
Warren and Montgomery county.  This model empowers individuals to be a part of 
their own journey to self-sufficiency.  For more information about the Co-op contact Chris Sheetz via email 
at: bcap@capwi.org or call 765-385-0207. 

Warren County Office has New Location  

On February 28 we were notified that our Warren County 
Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) and Mobility for Area 
Citizens (MAC) office had to be vacated by March 31.   CAPWI 
was fortunate to have Fowler State Bank offer to rent us 
office space in Williamsport.  WIC has the front of the office, 
and MAC occupies the back.   Both have their own entrance. 
There is plenty of client parking and our vans are able to park 
in the rear of the building.   
 
The office is now located at: 508 St. Road 28 E, Williamsport  
 
Phone number for WIC:  765-762-2427 
WIC Office Hours:  Thursdays 8:30 am to 5:00 pm (closed 12 noon to 1:00 pm for lunch) 
Open 4th Thursday of the month from 10:30 am to 7:00 pm (closed 3:30 to 4:30 pm for lunch) 
 
Phone number for MAC:  765-762-0420 
MAC Office Hours:  Monday—Friday, 8:00 am to 5:30 pm 



 

   

 

CAPWI Mission Statement 

To empower communities, families and individuals toward self-
sufficiency by removing the causes and conditions of poverty 
through services, support, and education 

418 WASHINGTON ST.  

PO BOX 188 

COVINGTON, IN  47932 

 

 

PHONE:  765-793-4881 

FAX:  765-793-4884 
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Find us on Facebook 
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AND 

 

SERVICES HELP  
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Joan Cline Memorial Scholarships Awarded  

                         

                      

                          

 

 

     

    All services are provided without regard to race, age, color, religion, 

sex, disability, national origin, ancestry, or status as a veteran 

Community Action Program, Inc. of Western Indiana (CAPWI) offers scholarships to 
graduating seniors in the amount of $1,000 for each year they attend higher educa-
tion up to a maximum of 4 years.  Scholarships are awarded within the six county 
service area which includes Benton, Fountain, Montgomery, Parke, Vermillion and 
Warren.  This year the scholarships we offered to all six counties and two recipients 
selected from eleven applicants.          
 
Josie Eslinger is one of the two recipients from 
Parke County.  She attends Riverton Parke High 
School in Montezuma.  Josie resides in Blooming-
dale with her mother Casey.  She plans to attend 
IUPUI to study Public Safety Management.  Josie 
plays basketball, volleyball, and softball and is 
active in band and the FFA.  In her spare time she 
volunteers at the annual Bloomingdale Easter Egg 
Hunt, helps with roadside clean-up, and provides 
annual donations at Christmas time for families in 
need.  She also volunteers at local animal shelters.   
Congratulations Josie! 
 
Hunter James is also a recipient from Parke 
County.  He attends Rockville High School.  He 
lives with his father Eric in Rockville.  He plays 
tennis, golf, baseball, and basketball.  He works 
for Parke County REMC and has volunteered at 
the Parke County Veterans office.  He plans to 
attend Indiana State University to study Ac-
counting and Management and hopes to become 
a Certified Public Accountant.  Congratulations 
Hunter!       
 
These scholarships are offered in Memory of Joan E. Cline who was the Executive 
Director of Community Action Program Inc. of Western Indiana until her death in 
December 2004.   

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Community-Action-Program-Inc-of-Western-Indiana/210638592293147?sk=wall

